Welcome to Gethsemane Baptist Church October 29, 2017 Bro. Paul A. Davidson, Pastor Cellular phone # 270-670-3859

Email: gbc1@scrtc.com or pastorp@scrtc.com www.gethsemanebaptistchurch.net

Please turn off all nonessential electronic devices.

Our future saints Church services for ages 4-6 is held the first four Sundays of each month. One of the ladies that oversee this gathering will be posted at the entrance to the back foyer soon after the start of morning worship service at 11 a.m. You may choose if you wish for your child to participate.

Nursery is provided each Sunday morning for the smaller children in classroom# 10.

All entrance doors will be locked at 11:15 a.m. & 6:15 p.m. on <u>Sunday's</u> excluding the front entrance by the Pastor's office.

What a blessing it was to witness four young folks confess the Lord Jesus as their Savior during last Sunday's service. Add to your prayers: Summer Branham, Zoe Dennison, Josh Hull and Hailey Gilliam. Always pray for, witness to, and do what is necessary to get the lost to the House of God. The Holy Ghost will do the rest.

Today is the 5th Sunday and there is no children's church – all offerings today go into the 5th Sunday Mission Account.

Sis. Marla and Sis. Trisha will be meeting briefly this morning in the small sanctuary following morning service with all that are willing to help with next Saturday's Fall Festival. As of this morning, more help is needed to make this year's event a success. Look over the sign up sheets and be a blessing and help. Stay a few minutes after service and be a part of the meeting for further instruction.

The "Beasley's" from Tompkinsville, will be with us tonight at 6pm for an evening of Gospel singing. We hope everyone will make a special effort to return and bring a few more with you to enjoy the evening. Use this service as a tool to get out folks that are hesitant to come to a regular Church service.

Bro. Paul would like to meet with the Children Church Directors on Wednesday evening, November 1st, at 6:15 p.m.

The Church will go out on visitation this Thursday night, November 2nd. We will leave the church promptly at 6:00 p.m. As always, see Bro. Ben or Bro. Paul with visitation requests.

We are in need of a Wednesday night Youth teacher for our 5th and 6th graders. If you have interest, please speak to Bro. Paul. We are praying the Lord stir a heart to step forward and become a blessing.

Help spread the word far and wide inviting and encouraging folks to come out for our annual "Fall Festival" hosted by our Daycare/GEI ministries this Saturday, November 4^{th} from 5-8 p.m., in the Fellowship Building. The chili supper will be \$5 for adults and \$3 for children. We will have inflatable's, games, cake walk, etc., with each a set price, as well as a silent auction. We hope everyone will support this effort while enjoying a simple meal with your family. Certainly keep this effort in your prayers this week. We need folks to attend and mingle with the intent of being a witness for Christ and taking advantage of the opportunity to encourage folks to join us in Church the following morning.

The Beacons will be meeting Tuesday, November 7th at 6pm in the small sanctuary. We ask, invite, and encourage <u>ALL ladies</u> to come be a part of this meeting. The focus of this meeting with be the annual Holiday Dinner. There is much to do and the more hands that lend themselves for service, the easier on all to accomplish.

Our annual Holiday Dinner will be December 10th this year! Mark your calendars now.

Just a reminder that all Sunday School offerings support our worldwide mission effort. We urge you to do you best as we simply pass on the funds to support those in other parts of the world proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ and trying to expand His Kingdom.

The "Life" Sunday School class taught by Bro. Paul will begin a study on the Biblical principals of money next Sunday morning. If you are not attending a Sunday School class, we invite you to join us. We all use money on a daily basis and, in most households, money dictates what you do. This is contrary to God's Will. The Lord's people should be telling money what to do. Join us was we begin looking at this subject.

This week's nursery worker: Sis. Candy Next week's nursery worker: Sis. Andrea and Sis. Addie